

MINUTES

MEETING OF THE CAMPBELL TOWN DISTRICT FORUM HELD IN THE SUPPER ROOM AT THE TOWN HALL, CAMPBELL TOWN ON TUESDAY, 6th October, 2020 COMMENCING at 9.30am

1 PRESENT

Mrs Jill Clarke (Chairperson), Mr John Ashman, Mrs Fiona Oates, Mrs Jo Taylor Mr Owen Diefenbach, , Mr Bevis Perkins ESM, Mrs Judith Lyne (Acting Secretary), Ms Sally Hills, Mrs Jill Davis

2 IN ATTENDANCE

APOLOGIES

Ms Leisa Gordon

4 DECLARATION OF ANY PECUNIARY INTEREST BY A MEMBER OF A SPECIAL COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL.

In accordance with the provisions of the *Local Government Act 1993*, a member of a Special Committee must not participate in any discussion or vote on any matter in respect to which the member:

- a) has an interest; or
- b) is aware or ought to be aware that a close associate has an interest.

A member has an interest in a matter if the matter was decided in a particular manner, receive or have an expectation of receiving or likely to receive a pecuniary benefit or pecuniary detriment.

Nil declared

5 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Mr Bevis Perkins / Mrs Judith Lyne

The minutes of the meeting of the Campbell Town District Forum held on **Tuesday, 1st September, 2020** be confirmed as a true and correct record of proceedings.

Carried unanimously

6 BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

6.1 Underpass

No further discussion.

6.2 School representative

Further discussion with the school principal to take place.

6.3 Ross Local District Committee

No update

6.4 Bicentennial

Plaques to be restored and updated. Sally Hills to check records of such.

6.5 MOU

Awaiting outcome from NMC discussions.

6.6 Town Hall

The CLDC looks forward to the review undertaken by Watershed Solutions to identify possible opportunities and usage for the CT Town Hall.

7 NEW BUSINESS

7.1 The chair welcomed Mrs Jo Taylor.

7.2 Discussion took place re: proposed southern entrance signage.

Mrs Fiona Oates moved: 'The draft design for the southern entrance to Campbell Town is an acceptable style, but the position needs to be reviewed when the Midlands highway design is notified.'

Motion carried. Against J Ashman and B Perkins

(It was asked what materials are to be used ?)

General Business

J Davis advised concern re NMC letter to the CT Pool Committee. Mrs Davis will update the forum after the Swimming Pool Committee AGM on the 29th of October, 2020

Mrs Davis also gave an update of Bi-centenary activities for next year. It is hoped to hold an activity each month from January 2021. More information will be provided as events are confirmed.

F Oates is concerned that there is no tourist signage at the road entries to Campbell Town.

F Oates moved: ' Tourist symbol information to be placed at road entries to Campbell Town.'

Motion carried

J Lyne noted that there was no council representation nor communication for our meeting which was very disappointing. Shortly after the meeting JL spoke to the Mayor, Cr Mary Knowles and Cr Calvert who said that no one had been advised about our meeting and every endeavor is made by Coucillors when able, to attend local forums. They hoped that this would not happen again unless the forum is advised.

J Taylor disappointed with untidiness of the main street, especially with more travellers moving around the state. Should the general public be made more aware about litter and dropping rubbish ? Council staff were thanked for their work around the town.

Sally Hills brought to the forums attention that the repair work for the Old Pump House on the Elizabeth River has not been done.

Ms Hills moved : 'The repair work on the Old Pump House be carried out as per the original planned design some years ago.' Seconded B Perkins

Carried

Christmas lunch to be organized with the Ross District Committee.

Mr B Perkins moved, 'The CTDHS school crossing be repainted.' seconded J Ashman.

Carried

It was resolved that willows and other vegetation need tidying along the river within the town boundary.

The forum would like Ms Copas, to extend an invitation to the works manager , Leigh McCullagh to attend our November meeting, if possible.

The meeting closed at 10.55 am

Next meeting to be held in the Supper Room, CT Town Hall on the 3rd November at 9.30am

8 CLOSURE

Chairperson closed meeting at **5.45pm.**